FOR THE COMMUNITY OF HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

BOSWORTH

BUGLE

HOLIDAY-TIME SAFETY

A swe approach the school summer holiday period the managers at Lafarge's Welford Road Quarry, in the village, are warning youngsters to play safe and keep away from the site.

At the recent meeting of the Quarry Liaison Group, the new Quarry Manager, Adrian Bunyard, stressed that few problems with children trespassing on the site had been evident in recent years. However, he made it clear that, by the nature of the activities carried out at the quarry, the whole area harboured many hidden dangers and he reinforced previous warnings urging youngsters to keep away.

Silt settling ponds and lakes might look inviting on a hot sunny day but the depth and the coldness of the water can quickly overcome even the strongest swimmers. The water margins are also notoriously unstable and quicksand pockets within the wet silt are common.

In view of the dangers that are present, trespass onto the site, even by casual walkers or trespass with non-criminal intent, will be treated seriously.

Recently the company has installed CCTV throughout the site to detect intruders, with an automatic alert system linked to the local police force command centre.

WOODWORK...

Work to install a pond-dipping and viewing platform and a new access pathway has recently been completed at the village's Millennium Wood, off Kilworth Road. The work, which extends the scope of the facility to less mobile users, has been carried out by a team from the British Trust for Conservation Volunteers under the direction of the Trustees. A hard surface path and wheel-chair friendly access has been provided directly to the water's edge and provision for extending the pathway into the wooded areas has been incorporated in the design.

The Wood is an ecological oasis on the edge of the village and is a haven for wildlife and flora.

View pictures of the Wood in *Bosworth on Camera* at www.husbandsbosworth.info

IN FLIGHT ENTERTAINMENT...

Sitting, as we do, under a number of major flight paths it's sometimes intriguing to know where all the aircraft are heading. Some of the low, slow ones are obviously on the approach to East Midlands Airport but where are the specks in the sky going? On the internet there are now a number of flight tracking sites that can tell you the flight number, the operator, destination, speed and altitude of flights highlighted on a map.

Try www.flightstats.com and you can see, in real time, what is coming or going for just about every airport around the world. The information is based on pre-logged flight plans but is updated on a minute-by-minute basis by on-board satellite tracking devices. Pretty smart stuff... and a boon for those of us that have sat in Arrivals waiting in vain for wanderers to return!

FLY TIPPING

At this time of year many people will be having structural work done on their homes, or landscaping carried out in their gardens. Obviously those having the work done rely on the contractors to remove any waste produced and to dispose of it safely and legitimately. It is worth knowing that if a contractor such as a builder, tree surgeon or gardening firm takes waste from your home and then subsequently dumps it illegally the responsibility in law rests with the householder.

Harborough Police and Harborough District Council are joining forces and urging all householders to check that any contractors carrying out such work have the relevant Waste Transfer License documentation before allowing their waste to be taken away.

In the crackdown police and council enforcement officers will be using sophisticated surveillance and detection methods to trace the sources of waste illegally dumped and will be actively pursuing cases through the courts. Under new guidelines local magistrates are empowered to issue fines of up to £50,000 and/or 12 months in prison for fly-tipping offences. Further information about the relevant documentation can be obtained by contacting Harborough District Council waste management team on 828282.

ISSUE 167

JULY 2010

THE BUGLE TEAM

Editor:

Melvyn Forman

Firs Fm, Welford Rd.Tel/Fax: 880281 Email: bosworth_bugle@talk21.com

Treasurer: Ralph Horton

18 Highcroft Tel: 880526

Advertising: Sylvia Price

3 Highcroft Tel: 880902 Email: hiprice@btinternet.com

Contacts:
Mike Price

3 Highcroft Tel: 880902

Jo Horton

18 Highcroft. Tel: 880526

Frances Smith

10 Butt Lane Tel: 880225

Penny Mattock

9 Fernie Court Tel: 881140

Heather O'Connor

6 Cherry Tree Close Tel: 880165 Postal Subscription/distribution: Lorrie Forman Tel: 880281

l.forman@talk21.com

www.husbandsbosworth.info

COPY DEADLINE 15th OF THE MONTH PRECEDING PUBLICATION

WARM WEATHER CRIMES

Leicestershire Police are urging all residents to ensure that their homes are not easy targets for opportunist criminals during the summer months.

Recent years have seen a rise in the number of burglaries from dwellings during spells of warm weather, which are often linked to householders leaving doors and windows open to keep cool.

Simple precautions can make a difference. By making sure all doors and windows are locked and secure when you go out, or when you go to bed, you can make life that much harder for the passing criminal. Even if you are only in your back garden, make sure your front windows and doors are secure.

For crime prevention advice and free advice on home security please contact MH Community Co-ordinator, Henry Whatley, on 0116 222 2222.

POSTBAG

From Ken Halden, Lammas Close

Paula and I would like to thank all those who attended Pat's funeral and also the many who sent cards and messages of sympathy and tributes to her memory. Pat loved people and was loved by many. Donations given for All Saints Church amounted to £382. Editor's Note: Ken's words that Pat loved people will ring clear to all who knew her. Pat loved and was interested in all aspects of life; the people and community. Pat's zest for life will be missed by her many friends.

Jack Johnston, Honeypot Lane (on behalf of the Bosworth Boys)

The Bosworth Boys would like to thank everyone who sponsored and supported the team in the Kilworth Challenge at the end of May. Once again the event was a great success, with us personally beating last year's final position and more importantly all the teams raising a fantastic amount of money for charity. A final thanks must also go to the organisers, marshalls and landowners, whose enthusiasm, dedication and goodwill allowed the 20^{th} anniversary of the event to be an incredible experience once again. We are already looking forward to next year!

Editor's note: The Bosworth Boys team raised £1,000. The Challenge raised £76,352 this year, taking the total to almost £1 million over the past 20 years!

POLICE FILE

IFYOUHAVE INFORMATION ONANY CRIMINAL ACTIVITY CALLMARKET HARBOROUGH POLICE on 0116 222 2222.

Countryside Watch Co-ordinator Henry Whatley Ext. 3875

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator Marion Lewis 0116 2483871 NW Community Scheme No. 2123

Local Beat Team PC 255 Mark Sutton PC 500 Andy Smalley PCSO 6569 Peter Willson PCSO 6636 Ray Wells Voicemail Service 0116 2485675

Rural & Countryside Liaison Officer PC 1010 Chris Hill

CRIMESTOPPERS FREEPHONE 0800 555111

WATCH WORD

THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME WITHIN HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

LOCAL CRIMINAL ACTIVITY

- Attempted burglary to a dwelling in Theddingworth. UPVC windows at the rear were forced but no entry was gained.
- ■A catalytic converter was stolen from a car parked on Bitteswell Road in Lutterworth.
- ■Burglary to commercial premises near Upper Bruntingthorpe. Entry was gained by smashing a hole in a door and property was stolen.
- ■Burglary to a dwelling in Swinford. Entry was gained through an unsecured window and a large amount of property including cash and jewellery were stolen. A car was also stolen using keys taken from the house.
- ■Burglary to dwelling South Kilworth. Entry gained by dmaaging rear window.
- ■In recent months over 80 motorists in South Leicestershire have reported number plates being stolen. Police believe they may be used to cover the thieves' own number plates before they fill up with fuel and drive off without paying. Police are advising motorists to use anti-theft screws, which can be purchased from DIY stores or on the internet.

RECYCLING SURVEY

Over the next few weeks staff from Harborough District Council will be visiting all parts of the district conducting a Recycling Participation Survey.

They will be doing this by driving slowly around the streets in a white Transit van (Reg.YP59 LCK), checking recycling bins and recording information.

Please don't mistake this vehicle for something more sinister and report it as suspicious activity. This activity is legitimate and the police are aware.

For more information about this survey please contact the Waste Management Team at Harborough District Council on 01858 828282.

PLEASE PASS THIS MESSAGE AROUND THE COMMUNITY

Market Harborough and Lutterworth police are currently targeting car drivers who use their mobile phones whilst driving. This is part of an on-going operation throughout the area. On-the-spot fines of £60 each, plus 3 penalty points will be issued.



WOODPECKER

TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from dismantling large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping small garden trees.

We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.

For free quotation and advice call Chris on: 01858 880818 www.woodpeckertrees.com

BOSWORTH IN FOCUS

A ROUND-UP OF LOCAL NEWS

USED BATTERY COLLECTION

Harborough District Council has added to its green credentials by providing a domestic battery collection bin in the reception area of the Adam and Eve Street offices.

Used batteries from any domestic item such as torches, mobile phones, remote controls, toys, shavers, clocks, watches and cameras, including rechargeable batteries, can all be left for recycling. The council hopes to introduce more battery recycling bins at 'bring-sites' around the district over the coming months.

Most batteries contain toxic 'heavy metals', which can cause environmental pollution if disposed of incorrectly.

Correctly processed batteries can yield valuable material, which can be reused.

The average household uses 21 batteries a year, with up to 30,000 tonnes of batteries going to landfill in the UK every year. However, at present, less than 1,000 tonnes are recycled.

For more information on recycling visit www.harborough.gov.uk/recycling

LOCAL NEWS IN BRIEF

- ■Gumley Open Village and Gardens Day will be on Sunday, July 4th from 11.00am-6.00pm.
- ■The **Foxton Locks** Waterways Festival will take place on August 14th & 15th. A fun day out alongside the historic locks and boat lift with hundreds of stalls and activities for all the family. Refreshments available throughout the day.
- ■Artist Peter Welton, of Arnesby, has become a patron of the Shuttlewood Clarke Foundation. The Foundation provides day centre and respite facilities for the elderly and socially isolated at its two country properties in Charnwood Forest and operates outside visiting and mobility aid loan schemes and an outdoor classroom and forest school facility for schools.

QUARRY LIAISON

At the recent meeting of the Quarry Liaison Group members heard that sales of aggregates were still generally low and a marketing team had been established to promote the products. Plans to install crushing equipment had been put on hold until such time as the market improves.

Extraction continues within the south site and pressure to develop the northern extension off Butt Lane has been eased by work to increase the silt lagoon capacity elsewhere within the site. An extension on the planning approval for the northern extension start date is being sought and an updated environmental assessment is to be carried out. The landfill site remains closed. Following a number of thefts of plant, cabling and fuel over recent months Lafarge have now beefed up security and installed a monitored CCTV system covering the whole quarry site. The meeting heard that the CCTV is linked to a central control and automatic alert system. In addition, satellite tracking devices have been fitted to the heavy plant equipment.

COLD CALLERS

With a wealth of goods and services available through many different means it is important to be aware of your consumer rights.

Think very seriously before buying goods from individuals or companies who 'cold call'.

- •Get more than one quote to compare prices
- •Don't be pressurised into buying
- •Get the seller's full address
- •Ask about 'cooling off' periods and cancellation rights
- •Ask for more time to think about it
- •Talk it through with someone you trust

For further consumer advice and information regarding your rights as a buyer visit the Leicestershire Trading Standards Consumer Service Hotline at www.consumerdirect.gov.uk or call them on 08454 040506

HORTICULTURAL & CRAFT SHOW

With this month's *Bugle* you should have a copy of the 2010 Show Schedule. If not, please contact Eleanor Murphy on 880476. Entries last year were 30% up on the previous year - keep up this positive momentum by entering as many categories as you can. If you do not want to compete, please at least come along to the show from 2.00pm on August 29th in the Village Hall and see the huge amount of horticultural and artistic talent that our village has. Those who came last year can attest to the quality and vibrancy of the exhibits and to the taste and value of the produce auctioned off at the end of the show!

Due to the overwhelming number of photographic entries last year, this year's entries will be mounted on display boards. Maximum size please of 8" x 6". There is a new trophy for the Arts Section.

In the last two years the Show has raised over £1400, all of which has gone to Husbands Bosworth organisations.

For those wishing to enter, a *Hints and Tips for Exhibitors* booklet is available, which is invaluable for beginners and old hands alike. Last year's winners are reminded that they should return their trophies to Eleanor Murphy (clean and shiny if possible) in good time for the Show. As ever offers of help, donations, cakes for sale, etc. will be much appreciated. Please ring Eleanor on 880476 or Kath on 880206 for more information.

BIN BLOCK

At the recent meeting of the Parish Council concerns were raised about empty refuse and recycling bins in being left on the pavement on Bell Lane. The Clerk was asked to write to the residents of Cheney Court and request that they keep their bins off the public highway as they are obstructing the footway.

BAZAAR

The recent Spring Bazaar held in the Village Hall in aid of Hunter's Lodge raised £369.

Complete Car Care

Accident repair specialist
Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding
MoT repair

Valeting, full body polish
Parking sensors, handling kits, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 07710 024070
Based at Unit 2, Pebble Hall Farm

between Husbands Bosworth and Theddingworth

PETFRIENDS

Pet & Home Care

PetFriends provides clients' dogs, cats and other pets the loving care that they need while you are away, right in your own home! Your pets will stay in their own secure, familiar environment and follow their customary routine and diet.

A local veterinary nurse will look after your pets and home while you are away.

Pets fed, watered and excercised. Medication administered, plants watered.

Fully insured - references available

For more information please contact Natasha Blunt VN 01858 880183 07739 467284

SCHOOL REPORT

HUSBANDS BOSWORTH C. of E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

We are now very busy getting ready for the end of term and are preparing to say goodbye to our Year 6 pupils and hopefully give them a memorable last few weeks with us.

We will also be saying goodbye to some staff at the end of this academic year. We are very sad to see Mrs. Elsome leave at the end of this term, after being with us for eleven years, and hope she enjoys her well deserved rest. We also say goodbye to Mr. Jackson, a new member of staff, who will be leaving us to begin teacher training. We wish him the very best of luck with this.

On behalf of myself, the staff and the children, I would like to say a very big thank you to everyone who donated Tesco and Sainsbury's Vouchers to our school. This year we collected a huge amount, nearly 7,000 in Sainsbury's and over 4,000 in Tesco's. This has enabled us to purchase some much needed and desired equipment. Our popular football club now has a new football kit, nets for the goals and corner flags. We have also purchased new playtime equipment as well as various animal habitat boxes for our pond area. Your support is much appreciated. I look forward to informing you of our new school year in September. Enjoy the summer!

Matthew Bown Headteacher

FOBS NEWS FOBS Treasure Hunt

On the hottest day of the year so far, 17 teams took on the challenge of the FOBS village treasure hunt. Each group had to explore the village looking for clues and collecting items, which was followed by a BBQ at the Church Hall. Thank you to all those who took part and helped organise the event. We raised £240 which will be put towards the new school library.

Bag2School

Thank you to those who contributed to the May Bag2School collection. The bags collected from around the village weighed in at 580kg and raised £232 for the school. The next Bag2School collection will be in November.

FOBS Safari Supper

The FOBS Safari Supper has been rearranged to Saturday, September 11th. This is a great fundraising event which combines good food, socialising and a stroll around the village in between courses to work up an appetite. Tickets are on sale now. Please contact Julie Dean on 881457 for more information

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS Sue Dhillon 881251 CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS Janice Staples 880668 SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES Audrey Marlow 880316

ACTIVITY GROUPS 2010

All Saints Parochial Church Council Contact: Brian Smith 880225

Art Workshop

Ann Saxton 880971 Contact:

Badminton Club

Contact: Lorrie Forman 880281

Beaver Scout Troop

Contact: Andrew Lambert 880922

Bosworth Belles

Linda Lawton 880503 Contact:

Conservative Association

Robert Maxwell 880361 Contact:

Craft Group

Gail Wilmot 880413 Contact:

Handbell Ringers

David Staples 880668 Contact:

Historical Society

Heather O'Connor 880165 Contact: **Husbands Bosworth Rainbows Group** Contact: 881757 or 881442 1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit Andrew Lambert 880922 Lutterworth African Drumming Group Ralph Horton 880526 Contact:

Playing Field Committee

Jennifer Rogers 880401 Contact:

Royal British Legion

Robert Maxwell 880361 Contact:

Short Mat Bowls

Frank Thorp 880003 Contact:

Tennis Club Contact:

Jennifer Rogers 880401 **Tower Bell Ringers**

Geoff Armitage 880066

Welford Bridge Club

Contact: Kate Hancock 880205

BYGONE BOSWORTH

The Historical Society's Periodical Journal

Historical Society members have produced a transcription of the 1901 Census for Husbands Bosworth, bound copies of which are available from the Society Librarian, Lorrie Forman at £3.50 per copy. The Census records those in residence at every household in the parish of Husbands Bosworth and is an essential reference volume for anyone researching family history. Copies of the 1891 Census are also available at £3.50 each. Call Lorrie on 880281 for more information about the census transcriptions or any of the Bygone Bosworth series of periodical journals produced by the Society.

For details of the contents of the Bygone Bosworth publications and their cover price please go to www.husbandsbosworth.info and follow the link in the lefthand menu to Bygone Bosworth.

NORTH KILWORTH WHARF **BOAT SERVICES**

Station Road, North Kilworth Lutterworth LE17 6JB Stockists of Calorgas, household fuels & red diesel Local delivery Dayboat hire

Call John & Jane Pugh Tel: 01858 881723 Mobile: 07967 087290

Town & County Transfers

Private hire taxi and courier service Local and long distance taxi service Days out, nights out - up to 6 passengers

Ring Sam Moreton 01858 880545 or 07546 218637

TRADE DIRECTORY 2010

Armitage Bed & Breakfast

Contact: Janet Armitage 880066
GD Armitage Clock & Belfry Work
New installation, maintenance & repair
Contact: Geoff Armitage 880066

Angela Morgan

Acupuncture, crystal healing, healing workshops

Contact: Angie 01455 559975

Aron Begley

Electrical installation & maintenance Contact: 440196 or 07595363407

Begley Plumbing & Heating
Plumbing & heating engineer.
Contact: Frank Begley 880541

Chris Begley Building Ltd.

NHBC Registered building contractor
Contact: Chris 07748 184659

Gordon Begley

Building & roofing contractor.

Contact: Gordon Begley 880028

Peter Begley

Building contractors, flat roofing

Contact: Peter Begley 880517

Gary Bennett
Painter & decorator

Contact: Gary Bennett 880285

Cook in Kilworth

Cookery school on your doorstep Contact: Tina Morley 575832

Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast
AA 4**** accommodation

Contact: Jane Smith 880679

Rob Dargue Carpentry General carpentry & woodwork

Contact: Rob Dargue 07834 872205

Honeypot Pre-School

Contact: Denise Brant 07805 926872

Honeypot Lane Bed & Breakfast

Contact: Carolyn Goffe 880836

Husbands Bosworth Surgery

Contact: Ian Watson 880522

Languard Ltd.

Weed control, fumigation and thermal insulation.

Contact: Will Kay 880898

Joseph Morris Butchers

High class family butchers

Contact: David Morris 575210

Mike Price Heating Engineer

Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair Contact: Mike Price 880902

Paul Bolton School of Motoring

Expert driving instruction

Contact: Paul Bolton 880115

Totally Trees Ltd.

Tree surgery and stump grinding

Contact: Jacqui Mitchell 01455 554182

Wharf House Kennels

Kennel and cattery services

Contact: Kim McGuigan 880905

Woodpecker Tree Surgery

All aspects of tree surgery undertaken Contact: Chris Wright 880183

ACTIVITY GROUPS

TURVILLE MEMORIAL HALL NEWS

A review of the year and the election of committee members took place at the Turville Memorial Hall AGM held in May. At the meeting, Ken Rogers stepped down as Treasurer of the Village Hall Committee. The trustees and other committee members would like to thank him for his many years of service in this voluntary position. Sue Fisher was elected as the new Treasurer. The other officers were re-elected.

The Chairperson, Claire Kennedy also thanked Brenda Brown, who has now retired, for her many years of service cleaning the hall.

The Village Hall continues to require fund raising and donations to make improvements and since May 2009 donations have been gratefully received from the Safari Supper, the Horticultural Show, the Conker Championship and the Methodist Chapel. Thanks also go to Lafarge Aggregates Ltd. and Smith-Canham for donations of gravel.

The funds have gone towards the many improvements that have been carried out over the past year including improving the footpath and drainage at the entrance to the hall, refurbishing the committee room, decorating the entrance hall and improving the lighting, replacing the guttering, installing cavity insulation and spreading new gravel. During the forthcoming year the priority is to replace the remaining old windows with new double glazed units.

The Village Hall continues to be very well used and the number of groups utilising it has increased over the past year. It is the venue for various regular clubs and groups including Bowls, Brownies, Rainbows, the Craft Club, Badminton Club, Ballroom Dancing, Keep Fit and Pilates. Recently Boxercise classes have begun and a group of archers have been using the hall over the winter. It is wonderful to see so many activities on offer to the community and the Committee will continue its work to keep the facility in good order for all those who use it.

CRAFT CLUB

The Craft Group meets on the second Wednesday of each month in the Committee Room of the Village Hall at 7.30pm. If you have a handicraft that can be easily transported and would relish the opportunity of getting away from the distractions of home why not come along? The cost is only £2 per session which covers the hall hire fee and a cuppa. Call Gail on 880413 for more information.

HARBOROUGH fm

Local groups were able to air their views and promote their activities at the village's recent Harborough *fm* 'Village Voices' evening.

The programme, hopefully heavily edited, will be broadcast on Wednesday, August 4^{th} from 5.00pm - 6.00pm and on Sunday, August 8^{th} from 10.00pm to 11.00pm.



Afternoon Tea at
Kilworth Springs
Delicious Homemade
Sandwiches, Scones, Cakes
& Pastries
Selection of Teas
Only £10.95
To book please call
01858 575082





I am running 13.2 miles at the Robin Hood Experian Half Marathon on Sunday, 12 September 2010 to support our Armed Forces.

If you would like to pledge your support for JANET EDWARDS of Fernie Court, please make sponsorship donation to either: p.s.v.options@btinternet.com or call VERNON on 07763 185418

MANY THANKS



Open 7 days a week 10.00am - 9.00pm

Corporate & Team Building Events Childrens Parties Arrive & Drive Sessions Massive Paintballing Arena

Stretton Circuit - Leicester Airport www.stretton2000.com 0116 259 2900

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Report of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday, June 1st.

Four members, District Councillor Smith and no members of the public were present.

Cemetery

- ■A spare key for the Chapel of Rest had been handed to the Clerk. The Historical Society stores some larger artefacts in the Chapel and retains one key.
- ■Ivy growing on the cemetery roadside wall had been removed.
- ■Members noted that the water level in the test bore hole in the cemetery extension appears to indicate that a drainage 'sump' would help to drain the area and agreed to seek quotes to carry out the work when funds are available.

Play Area

[Members met for a site visit at the Play Area before the meeting.]

- ■Councillors discussed proposals to install a pathway to the skate park. It was agreed to consult with RoSPA before progressing the matter further.
- ■Some minor repairs were needed on the skate park equipment. It was agreed to await the imminent RoSPA report so that any other work required could be carried out at the same time.
- ■Council noted that further car parking spaces could be formed by improvements to the corner where the recycling bins were sited. It was agreed to seek quotes for clearing the area, reinstating the fence and installing gate posts.

Allotments

■The track along the cemetery wall has been restored. It was agreed to allow this area to grass over.

Traffic Issues

■Members noted that resurfacing work is scheduled to be carried out near the Kilworth Road and Station Road junction. Concerns were raised that signs giving drivers pre-warning of the road closures had not been erected.

Neighbourhood Watch

■Council members were concerned that relatively few villagers attended the recent SmartWater awareness and crime reduction session and to take advantage of the special offers on the product. It was agreed to promote a second session to be held in September.

Correspondence and Planning

- ■It was agreed to consult with the Scout Group concerning the car parking arrangements at the Play Area car park and agree the responsibilities of all parties. It was noted that the recent 'patching' in the car park had been carried out without the knowledge of the Scouts or the Parish Council.
- ■Planning Application: Dene Lodge. Concerns were raised that insufficient information was supplied with the application regarding the nature of the business carried out and the likely traffic movements. Clerk to consult with HDC planners.

Any other business

- ■Council noted that KEEP CLEAR road markings had appeared outside a property on The Green. Members questioned if this work needed local authority approval. Clerk was asked to bring the matter to the attention of HDC.
- ■Clerk was asked to bring the matter of overhanging vegetation in Dag Lane to the attention of Leics. Highways.
- ■Concerns were raised about bins from Cheney Court being left on the footpath on Bell Lane and causing an obstruction. Clerk was asked to write to residents asking them to remove the bins from the public highway immediately after the collection.

There will be NO PARISH COUNCIL MEETING during July. The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday, August 3rd at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Anyone with any Parish Council matter is asked to contact the Parish Clerk, Jackie Fletcher, 13 School Lane or call 880910.

LOCAL OFFICERS

Husbands Bosworth Parish Council: Councillors

William Fletcher 880910(Chair)
Melvyn Forman 880281
Geoffrey Armitage 880066
Patricia Day 880748
Heather O'Connor 880165
Susan Fisher 880026

Parish Clerk

Jackie Fletcher, 13 School Lane, H.B. LE17 6JU Tel: 880910

District Councillor

Brian Smith 10 Butt Lane, H.B. LE17 6LN Tel: 880021

E-mail: b.smith@harborough.gov.uk

County Councillor Graham Hart Lilac Cottage Willoughby Waterleys

Leicester LE8 6UF Tel: 01162 478600

E-mail: graham.hart@leics.gov.uk

COMMUNITY FUNDING

Local groups can apply for funding for a wide range of community and environmental projects through the Landfill Communities Fund. The fund is supported by Lafarge Aggregates Ltd. through levies received on landfill operations. Any community group with an elected committee and a constitution working within 7 miles of a Lafarge controlled landfill or quarrying site is eligible to apply.

Projects should benefit the whole community or the environment, be run on a not-for-profit basis and can include work to community buildings or property. Improving access, work to community meeting places and environmental projects would also be eligible for consideration.

If you would like to discuss any aspect of the Community Fund please call Derbyshire Environmental Trust, which administers the scheme, on 01629 539182.





BUILDING ROOFING PLASTERING

EXTENSIONS - ALTERATIONS GENERAL BUILDING

For a free quotation please contact James on: 01858 881794 / 07795 810607

CHURCH NEWS

All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary's Roman Catholic Church

ROCKY'S PLAICE

Urgent help is needed for the Holiday Club day which will take place on Wednesday, August 18th at North Kilworth School.

If you would like to help for the day organising and overseeing activities for primary age children then come along. The day is especially valuable for teenage helpers who may be considering a future working with young children or within social services. There will be a meeting on Wednesday, July 7th at 7.30pm in the Parish Room at North Kilworth Rectory. Please come along.

Call Rev. Alison on 880351 for more information.

Parish Notices

Doris Elizabeth Scott

of Brook House Died May 18th 2010 Aged 85 years

Irene (Pat) Halden

of Lammas Close Died May 21st 2010 Aged 85 years

R.I.P.

ARCHIVE SHOW

Melvyn Forman will be showing a selection of old and interesting photographs of the village and village people from the Historical Society's of photographic archive on Saturday, July 31st from 2.00pm to 4.00pm. Village scenes dating back as far as the 1860s and some of the old village characters will be featured. If you missed the Historical Society's viewing in May, mark this one down in your diary! Everyone is invited to join in a relaxing afternoon and catch up with local gossip over an afternoon tea.

The cost is £2.50 per person, in aid of Church Hall funds.

REV. ANDY'S BBQ PARTY!

Our Benefice Curate, Reverend Andrew Rhoades will be ordained as a Priest at Leicester Cathedral on Saturday, July 3rd and will be presiding at a family friendly Holy Communion Service on Sunday, July 4th at 11.00am in All Saints Church, Husbands Bosworth.

This is a very special service for Andy as his first full communion and it will be followed by a celebratory barbecue in the Rectory Paddock afterwards. Everyone is welcome to join the fun.

Please bring your own meats and drink; salads will be provided.

ALL SAINTS FLOWER ROTA

Altar:

July 4, 11 - Eleanor Murphy July 18, 25 - Lorrie Forman

Children's Corner:

July 4, 11 - Volunteer needed! July 18, 25 - Nicola Anderson Call Heather O'Connor on 880165 if you would like to join the Flower Rota

ALL SAINTS PCC

The next meeting of the Parochial Church Council will be on Monday, July 5th at 7.30pm in the Church Hall.

CHURCH HALL

There will be an outside clear-up session around the Church Hall from 9.30am on Saturday, July 24th. Everyone welcome to come along. Bring gloves and any appropriate tools.

METHODIST CHURCH

July Coffee Morning

Wednesday, 21st 10.00am-12.00noon at 12 Butt Lane A warm welcome is guaranteed Visitors welcome

TCHURCH SERVICES T

All Saints Parish Church

JULY

- 4 11.00am Family Communion
- 11 8.30am Holy Communion
- 18 10.30am Benefice Service at Husbands Bosworth
- 25 10.30am All Age Worship

Short Communion every Wed. at 9.15am

Churchwardens:

Brian Smith 880021 Lorrie Forman 880281

Vicar: Rev. Alison Hampton 880351 Curate: Rev. Andrew Rhoades 460150

Methodist Church

- 4 Mr. R. Stephenson
- 11 Rev. Brian Kennard (Communion)
- 18 Mr. J. Pearse
- 25 Mrs. B. Whittam

Services every Sunday 6.30pm. All Welcome

Contacts:

Rev. Brian Kennard 462889 Senior Church Steward: Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

St Mary's Roman Catholic Church

Services every Sunday 8.30am.

Contact:

Robert Constable-Maxwell 880361 Father Owen O'Neil 462359

TOTALLY TREES Felling Pruning Stump Removal TREE SURGERY Woodchip Mulch Waste Recycled 01455 554182 www.totallytrees.co.uk Fully insured NPTC qualified

THE CURTAIN WORKSHOP

For expertly made curtains and soft furnishings Curtains Tracks & poles

Blinds Pelmets Tracks & poles
Fabrics
Fitting

Call Sandra on: 01455 556615 Customers own fabric welcome

DIARY DATES for JULY

Saturday, 3rd Allotment Holders' BBQ (by invitation only)

Sunday, 4th Revd. Andy's Barbeque, from 12.00pm Rectory Paddock

Tuesday, 13th Mobile library

Saturday, 24th Church Hall outside clean-up 9.30am

Tuesday, 27th Village Lunch, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club

Tuesday, 27th Mobile library

Fri. & Sat.30th/31st Sheepdog Trials, Bosworth Park

Saturday, 31st Bygone Bosworth Slide Show & Tea Party 2.00pm - 4.00pm Church Hall

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Tues., August 3rd Parish Council meeting
Sat., August 14th Church Hall inside clean-up

Wed., August 18th Church Hall inside clean-up

Wed., August 18th Rocky's Plaice Holiday Club at North Kilworth School

Wed., August 25th Village Lunch

Sunday, August 29th Annual Horticulture & Craft Show

Sunday, October 3rd Conker Championships

October 8th - 10th Art and Flower Exhibition, All Saints Church

LOCAL PLANNING APPLICATIONS

The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:

■ 10/00619/FUL Change of use to B1 (retrospective), Dene Lodge, Theddingworth Road [Mr M Smith]

■ 10/00695/CON Demolition of barn, 26 Bell Lane [Mr & Mrs A Lister]

■ 10/00453/FUL Erection of barn to provide garaging & accommodation; erection of 2 storey extension, 26 Bell Lane

[Mr & Mrs A Lister]

■ 10/00798/LCC Extension of timeframe re. 2007/1869/03 for extension and works to quarry HB Quarry, Welford Road

[Lafarge Aggregates Ltd]

■ 10/00832/FUL Conversion of factory/sales unit to 4 residential flats, Lister Tools, Bell Lane [Lister Power Tools]

Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, Adam and Eve Street, Market Harborough LE167AG. Comments concerning planning applications should be addressed to the Head of Planning Services. Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

MOBILE LIBRARY

HUSBANDS BOSWORTH VILLAGE

ALTERNATE TUESDAYS (See DIARY DATES)

STOPS & TIMES 2009

School, Welford Road: 1.30pm - 2.45pm*

Berridges Lane: 2.50pm - 3.30pm* NOTE EARLIER TIMES

Church Street: 3.35pm - 4.00pm

Come back to your mobile library!

Not only lending books! Now hiring videos, CDs & DVDs

Local tourist information and free mobile internet access

****** You can now renew on-line or by phone ******

BUGLE.....FREE ADS.

Phone Sylvia on 880902 or email: hiprice@btinternet.com

FOR SALE *Ikea* Child's first bed, wooden frame, (can extend length as child grows) Mattress included. v.g.c. £30 Tel: 880225 **FREE** Garden table and 4 chairs, green plastic stackable, buyer to collect. Call 880519

FREE Large quantity of clean jam jars. Call 880281 for details. **FOR SALE** *Britax* Child's car booster seat, £5 Tel: 880225



Complete building service Specialist in new build Quality renovations & Extensions

Tel/Fax 01858 463900

Email: pcbuildserv@btinternet.com

Walton Grange, Bosworth Road Walton, Lutterworth, Leics LE17 5RW

BOSWORTH GARAGE

Vehicle servicing and MoTs Collection & delivery available Personal attention Call Chris on 01858 880580 or 07811 625027